
Scouts  BSA  Resident  Camp
Cancelled
Dear Scouting Family:

It is with great disappointment that the Mayflower Council
announces  that  the  Commonwealth  of  Massachusetts  will  not
allow resident camp programs to be conducted before the summer
of  2021.  As  we  stated  from  the  initial  decision  to  move
forward, we would only do so if we could conduct a safe
program, within the guidelines of national, state, and local
authorities. Based on this latest information, we will not be
able to provide a resident camp experience to our Scouts this
summer.

We appreciate your continued patience and understanding over
the past 7 weeks, as we pursued all available options and
program modifications to offer a safe resident camp experience
during the COVID-19 pandemic. Our staff was looking forward to
greeting you and bringing you another year of fun, but this
will  have  to  wait  until  next  year.  All  along,  our  first
priority has been the health and safety of our Scouts, their
parents, our leaders, staff and all their extended families
and communities.

While this news is disappointing, we are providing a Scouts
BSA virtual camp option offering each Scout the opportunity to
choose up to 5 merit badges or programs from 45 different
options.  Plus, we will ship you a box of everything that
you’ll  need  for  the  week  including  camp  swag,  program
materials, and more to be ready for the action! Click here for
all the information and to sign-up.

We will be issuing full refunds to each troop by the end of
the month and there is no need to contact the council service
center for the refund of the camp fees paid. We ask for your
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patience as we work through processing all of the refunds.
Check our council COVID-19 website for additional updates.

This decision by the Commonwealth does not affect our ability
to operate our Cub Scout Adventure Day Camp at Camp Resolute.
We are continuing with our plans to offer that program for our
Cub Scouts.

We know you are eager to get back to our camps, which is why
we have already begun planning bigger and better resident camp
programs for next year.

Take care and be well,

Mike Rotar
Council President

Joshua Paulin
Council Commissioner

Bryan Feather
Scout Executive / CEO
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